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President’s Message

Dear Members,
Well, my year is turning out to be rather different to what I imagined! Having barely got into the role, my first big decision was to cancel the March meeting (how pleased am I that I did that!). So things are very much paused at the moment. 

But these 'interesting' times are throwing up some interesting thoughts and actions. It is very easy when locked down in your house to become introspective. But it is amazing to see how many people are doing the exact opposite - they are looking for ways to help others even if they cannot venture beyond their front doors. Many are turning to technology to stay connected and to provide support. People are coming up with innovative ways of passing the time. Some (including me) have 'good intentions' lists - those things we mean to do but never quite have time for. And many are reconnecting with friends and family with whom they haven't been in contact for a while.

I am fully certain that Soroptimists will be at the front and centre of these activities. It is in our nature to want to help. All of the issues that we are usually interested in remain, all the work is still there to be done, but much of it cannot be done at the moment. So we are doing what we can, looking after ourselves, our loved ones, our neighbours, our communities and each other. I am aware that a number of Clubs have found ways to ensure that all members are supported and it would be brilliant to hear from Clubs what you are doing - you know how much I love a good share!! To start us off, St Albans has started small 'Buddy Groups', with 4 to 6 members in each. Each group takes responsibility for staying in touch, either electronically (WhatsApp groups are particiularly popular) or by phone. It seems to be working well and has been well received. We are also having virtual coffee mornings on Zoom - the inaugural one went on for 2 hours, and the time just flew!! We’re are also going to have Exec meetings on Zoom.

I continue to be optimistic that normality will eventually return and when it does, perhaps, just perhaps the world will be a slightly kinder place where folks appreciate the importance of small things a bit more.

Meantime, please all keep well. Never before have we had the chance to be heroes just by staying at home. And to those amongst us who are key workers THANK YOU FROM THE BOTTOM OF OUR HEARTS.

Denise Powell

PROGRAMME ACTION 
· Now is the ideal time to submit all those Programme Action Report Forms you’ve been saving up! Have you noticed that you can now report the actions of an individual within your club?

If you need help, please don’t hesitate to contact me on pamelarobertson807@btinternet.com  

· How about going on the website and signing a petition - these are ongoing issues. Don’t forget to add Soroptimist after your name and remember to fill out a report form.

· Please don’t forget your charities. Many of these will struggle. As events have been cancelled – could you invite members to make a donation to the non-event? 

· Can you still support your local Women’s Refuge. Do you have a younger member who could collect the items and deliver them to the Refuge. (We have just delivered 10 washing up bowls, containing basic cleaning and washing up materials to our local Refuge).

· I’m sure a lot is going on within your clubs – do share and inspire the rest of us.

Keep safe and well. Look after yourselves and look after each other.
In friendship, Pam Robertson and Jackie Paling
COMMUNICATIONS  in these strange times...
Comminicating with Club Members. At times like these the most important communication for Clubs is to maintain contact with all of its Club Members, extending the hand of Soroptimist friendship to ensure that our Members our supported through all of this.

One of our Members said to me that social distancing and self-isolation should be renamed "physical distancing" and "physical isolation" because we are all finding ways to connect that maintain the physical distance but keep us socialising - whether it is by telephone, email, social media, WhatsApp, Skype, Zoom conferencing. Socialising is so important for our mental wellbeing and is an important part of being a Soroptimist.

Denise has already said some of the things that our Club, St Albans, is doing. We also have a Welfare Officer who is keeping an eye on us all, especially any Members who live alone. The Club's Violence Against Women Team has been holding regular Skype meetings for a couple of years now so they are continuing with that as normal. I have even heard that other Clubs in SIGBI are holding their AGMs on Zoom! My Club will be putting out a special Newsletter to update one another with “news of Members” and to share information about ways to keep ourselves busy, fit and entertained - for example online Theatre and Ballet. 

If your Club has some good Communication ideas that are working for you please let me know so that I can share them in our next SILC Bulletin. If any Clubs want any help with any of the technology please let me know and I will try to help.

Dear Diary - has been suspended for the moment.

SIGBI websites - I am hopeful that the new SIGBI websites will be available from soon after the 9 April (all SIGBI websites have currently reverted to the content from August last year) and when it is available Clubs will be able to update and make their Club look really smart. 
Keep safe and well, in friendship Jane Slatter pinkyslatter@hotmail.com  07834345796 

SIGBI Benevolent Fund

We are living in unknown times as we comply with the Government response to the Coronavirus pandemic. It is a challenging time for us all but for some members it will be exceptionally difficult. The Benevolent Fund is a confidential fund available to ease financially difficulties for those eligible to apply.

The fund can give a quarterly payment to help cover outgoings or a one-off payment to help cover an unexpected item. Discretionary help may be considered for such items as utility bills, telephone bills, essential living expenses or house maintenance

Who is Eligible to Apply?

Any Soroptimist who has been a member for 3 years or more living in the UK, including the Channel Islands and the Isle of Man, and the Republic of Ireland. The support is given subject to simple confidential financial checks

How to Apply

If member would like to apply, contact me and I will talk through the application process

Rita Beaumont: Regional Trustee

Email:  r.beaumont3@ntlworld.com    

Phone: 01234 401475 Mobile: 07764511006

Yours in friendship, take care 

Rita
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